
 

The Hull Blitz 

   7th/8th/9th May 1941 

Using information from a document held at The Hull 

History Centre we track the events of some of the 

City’s darkest hours whilst commemorating the 

bravery and resilience of its citizens 



 

The Second World War arrived in Hull on the 19th/20th June 1940 when the first incendiary  

device was dropped to the east of the City at 01.40 hours.  This is known as Raid 1.  
Thankfully there were no casualties on this occasion, but as the conflict progressed the 
bombings increased both in numbers and intensity causing loss of life, injury and  
widespread devastation across the City.  

 

In all there were to be 82 Raids between that first incident and the last on the 17th March 
1945. By the bombardment of Hull  known as The Hull Blitz on the 7th/8th/9th May 1941,  
there  had already been 44 raids ranging from clusters of or single incendiaries, oil bombs 
and high explosives, but it was the raids over those two nights in May 1941 which would 
change the face of the City  forever. 

 

This report, written by Mr. William Morris, Assoc. AT. Inst. C.E., F.S.I., City Engineer &  
Surveyor, in June 1941, records incidents which took place over the two nights and  
details how the City Engineer’s Rescue, Demolition and Repair Services responded to the 
vast challenges that faced them. It includes statistics on salvage operations, housing repairs, 
the deployment of men and vehicles, assistance given by Mutual Assistance Parties and a 
report on the bombing of The Prudential Building, an incident which has caused considera-
ble controversy through the proceeding decades. The fact that such a detailed account 
could be produced within seven weeks of these raids is testament to the courage of the 
men and women who risked their lives night after night to rescue and assist those in need, 
whilst recording every little detail to ensure that everyone was accounted for and received 
the help they so badly needed.  

 

We recognise that some of the information within the report is sensitive and may cause 
some upset, so although the entire report can be read in full at The History Centre, we have 
chosen to redact small elements of the online version to reflect the sensitivities of a wider  
audience. The report can be read by requesting file C TYW/2/3/4 which includes an earlier 
version of the report compiled on the 20th May 1941. 

 

For further information on Hull’s Second World War records see Introduction to Second 
World War Records at The Hull History Centre and our downloadable PDFs,  
Wardens, Welfare & Victory and 

Discovering Records Relating to The Second World War at The Hull History Centre 

 

 
 

 

http://www.hullhistorycentre.org.uk/research/research-guides/ww2-introduction.aspx
http://www.hullhistorycentre.org.uk/research/research-guides/ww2-introduction.aspx
http://www.hullhistorycentre.org.uk/research/research-guides/PDF/wardens-welfare-and-victory.pdf
http://www.hullhistorycentre.org.uk/research/research-guides/PDF/discovering-second-world-war-records-at-the-hull-history-centre.pdf
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